Cemetery Trustees
Minutes
May 3, 2016

The meeting opened at 6:30pm
In attendance were Guy Pike, Susan Weeks, Peter Sluski, Steve,Honeycutt, Judith Caci, and Joan Theve.

Minutes of the April meeting were ammended and approved.

Chairman Weeks reported there requests for burials. Discussion of the details centered around the
Sexton's involvement and requests for Sunday burials.

Guy Pike and Steve Honeycutt reported on their tour of several Town maintained Cemetaries.

The maintainance of the Callender Cemetery was discussed with the option of a volunteer maintenance
program open as an option. The Trustees gratefully accepted Guy Pike's offer to maintain the Callender
Cemetery at no cost to the Town.

Review of the Cemetery Rules and finalization of the Sexton's duties were scheduled for the next
meeting. The purchase and placement for cornerstones for Mr. Frye is being researched by the
Administrative Assistant and Chairman Weeks. Discussion of possible signage for trash disposal and
appropriate planting of flowers will be given further thought.

Steve and Guy have inspected the French and Neal Cemeteries noting similar issues. Guy had contacted
a local mason for an estimate to repair the French Cemetery and will follow up on that.

Review of Corey Hunter's 2016 maintainance proposal resulted in a unanimous decision to approve the
mowing portion and meet with Corey to discuss the non contract work. It was unanimously agreed that
billing issues can easily be resolved by establishing a fixed procedure. Along these lines the bills for

Spring cleanup and fertilizing were approved unanimously.

Guy Pike reported that a dead tree had deposited a large amount of debris in the old section of the
Townhouse Cemetery. A volunteer clean up effort was entertained and will be followed up on.

Although open at all times to Public Input and/or questions none were forthcoming.
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:45 pm

Presented by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetery Trustees



